Town of Mars Hill

MAYOR & BOARD OF ALDERMEN

Emergency Meeting

October 22, 2015

7:15 p.m. Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor John Chandler; Aldermen Stuart Jolley, Nicholas (Nick) Honeycutt, Robert

W. (Bob) Zink

OTHERS PRESENT: Darhyl Boone, Town Manager

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Chandler with the order of business being the hiring of a replacement for retiring Police Chief, David Lewis. Mayor Chandler explained that he and the Town Manager, Darhyl Boone, interviewed the applicants. The interviews were very good with strong applicants but the selection recommended to the Aldermen is Michael Garrison. After a brief discussion, Stuart Jolley made a motion to approve the hiring of Michael Garrison as the new Police Chief at a starting salary of \$50,000.00/year. The motion received a second by John Chandler and was unanimously approved.

With no further business, Bob Zink made a motion that the meeting be adjourned. The motion received a second by Stuart Jolley and was unanimously accepted.

anhyl Boare